
Middle School Sharing Breakfast  
 

What a great chance for our middle school learners to share 

their learning highlights from the year with whƑnau. Also a nice 

time for parents to chat together and for our staff to meet you 

in a more relaxed atmosphere. Thank you for your support of 

this event.   

Tena Koutou ngƑ  whanau me ngƑ tamariki o Parerihirau,  

Greetings to the families and children of Bledisloe School;  
 

This week, many in our community and the wider Napier community have had their resilience tested again. 

This year has been marked by the uncertainty of the COVID lockdown and so  it does not seem fair that 

huge rains have caused floods that damaged houses, caused loss of property and brought more anxiety to 

our community.   As always, hard times bring out the best in many, and our school mission; ògrowing great 

citizens to contribute positively to their communitiesõ has been seen in action across our city. Stories of 

neighbours helping neighbours, strangers providing food and comfort, and support for the clean -up coming 

from many. These are attributes that we want our students to recognise and use in their lives; the ability to 

be resilient, positive, respectful, kind and supportive. These life skills are so important, and it is wonderful to 

see them in action this week. I hope that the sun continues to shine and that those who are most affected 

by this weather event are able to find shelter and a return to ônormalõ quickly.  

Kia Kaha.  
 

Hei konƑ mai 

Kind Regards, Carol Bevis  

Term 4, 13 November 2020  

Staff Changes 2021  
 

Claire Smith  will be leaving us at the end of the year to enjoy semi -retirement and a new working life helping 

her nephew in his plant nursery. Alice Munro  will be taking on the full time role of teaching in Takahe (5). 

Claire Watts  will be returning to the New Entrant room and we will let you know who she will be sharing with 

soon. Erica Colliss  and Cindy Logan  will be sharing the teaching in Kahuranaki (12) and Di Harris will be 

teaching across the middle and senior school providing Classroom Release and supporting the leadership of 

the school.   

We are looking forward to an exciting year of teaching and learning at Bledisloe School.   

Looking Forward to 2021  
 

This time of year is always busy as we sort out next yearsõ staff, budgets and class lists. There are many 

decisions to be made. Please know that we are very thoughtful about putting together our class lists. We 

balance numbers, boys and girls, learning needs and friendships very carefully. We will be beginning our 

process of transition visits between the junior, middle and senior school soon and this will be a chance for 

staff to check out how the class lists work in reality and make any changes we need to.   

Hotdog Day 
 

Thank you to the Bledisloe òFriends of the Schooló for providing 

delicious hot dogs for us today. This group is very generous in 

the donations it makes to our school and this fundraiser will 

help provide equipment and activities for your children. We 

thank them for their ongoing support.  We will hope to be 

organizing the Bledisloe Quiz Night early next year. This needed 

to be postponed this year but will be back bigger and better 

in 2021! 



Coming Up  
 

Wed 25 November  

Mon 30 November  

Fri 4 December  

Wed 9 Dec  

Thurs 10 December  

Fri 11 December  

 

Mon14 December  

 

Tues 15 December  

Mon 1 February 2021  

NgƑti Kahungunu Festival 

Middles visit to Pandora Pond  

Middles visit to Taradale Library  

Seniors Big Day Out  

Road Patrollers to Splash Planet  

Cushion Concert at Taradale Int School  

Juniors End of Year Picnic  

Middles Big Day Out  

Year 6 Leavers Dinner  

Last Day Term 4 - 3.00pm  

First Day Term 1 2021 

Digi Awards  
 

Last Wednesday was a big night for 

some of our budding tech experts  as 

the finalists of the 2020 Digi Awards were 

presented their certificates and the 

winners announced. Bledisloe School 

completed 59 entries and had 19 

finalists appearing. Next year, we will be 

even better than before and hopefully, 

increase our number of finalists too! 

Look out for a photo of all of our finalists 

and winners in our next newsletter.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Lucienne Mullinõs 2nd place Graphic Design 

Kapa Haka Dress 

Rehearsal  
Thank you to all involved in preparing 

our Kapa Haka group for the NgƑti 

Kahungunu Festival. They are rocking 

their new costumes and look and sound 

amazing!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Great to see the wonderment and awe 

on these gardening group students 

faces today. The joy of gardening!  

 

 

 

 

 
  


